
A regular meeting of the Shoshone Municipal Water Joint Powers Board was held at its Water Treatment Plant, April 13, 2015, at 10:00 a.m.


PRESENT:

Bryan Lee, Don Richards, Jim Mentock, Steve Miller, Jim Hillberry, 
                                       and J.R. Gonzales.
                   ABSENT:    Craig Sorenson


 
ALSO PRESENT: Craig Barsness, Dave Midthun, Susanne Lee, and Dexter Woodis
Minutes
Chairman Miller called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m. by asking for approval of the minutes of the March 9, 2015 board meeting.  Bryan Lee made a motion to approve the minutes of the March 9, 2015 board meeting as printed.  Second by Jim Hillberry.  AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Richards, Mentock, Miller, Hillberry, and Gonzales.  NAY: none. Motion carried.
Bills
A list of the bills was presented.  Chairman Miller asked for approval of the April 13, 2015 bills list totaling $181,258.88.  There was brief discussion regarding the bills. Don Richards made a motion to approve the bills as listed contingent upon approval of Basin Mechanical’s final payment request, and Change Order #1 for the filter valve actuator replacement project. Second by Jim Mentock.  AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Richards, Mentock, Miller, Hillberry, and Gonzales.   NAY: none. Motion carried.
Public Comments
Chairman Miller asked for public comments.  There were no public comments.
Update on Filter Valve Actuator Replacement Project
· The project was completed on March 19, 2015. 
· Errol Dryer, the electrician with Yellowstone Electric, and the AUMA tech, Benny, were great to work with. 
· There were some challenges with Basin Mechanical regarding workmanship but were resolved by management.
· Change Order #1 from Basin Mechanical had to do with the additional expense for wiring the valves; we were uncertain what the final orientation of the valves would be and there was no way to design for or bid this issue. 
Bryan Lee made a motion to approve Filter Valve Actuator Replacement Project Change Order #1 with Basin Mechanical, Inc. for $3,867.00. Second by Jim Hillberry. AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Richards, Mentock, Miller, Hillberry, and Gonzales.   NAY: none. Motion carried.

Don Richards made a motion to approve final payment of the retainage to Basin Mechanical, Inc. for $39,329.50 on or after April 29, 2015, as long as we do not receive any claims against them. Second by Bryan Lee. AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Richards, Mentock, Miller, Hillberry, and Gonzales.   NAY: none. Motion carried.
Update on deep bed anode cathodic protection project

· Electrical Ally has been given the parts order for the remaining junction boxes and they are ordered. When parts arrive, the electrical work on the plant and booster pump station (BPS) for this project will be completed. Dexter will then do the outside conduit work at the BPS. The engineer is working on specs, DEQ permits, etc.
· Midwest Fence installed the fence two feet off the location it was supposed to be, ending up a few inches over on the seller’s property. They will get an agreement signed by everyone acknowledging the altered location.

· There was discussion on the bidding and timing of this project and on pre-qualifying the driller.

Update on Control Systems Upgrade, Phase 2 project
· Bob Martin, Integrated Systems Engineering, is currently designing the SCADA upgrade. 

· The project is scheduled to bid on June 2, 2015. Bid opening will be the end of June, with the bid to be awarded at the July board meeting.

· The project is still anticipated to be a two part project: equipment fabrication and equipment installation.
Update on reservoir vents/hatches upgrades
· The application for the upgrade has been submitted to DEQ.

· The Chief Plant Operator handed out the engineer spec for the hatches – the design is to make a square shape from aluminum, which will be lighter weight and less expensive.
· The project will be constructed and funded in this fiscal year unless DEQ takes too long to process it.

CPO Report
· The Chief Plant Operator handed out the monthly Production Summary report. 

· Daily production averages were up in March due to nice weather. 

· Ten hour shifts began on April 12th. 

· Last month’s overtime was from the valve actuator project and late night operations as the plant was not run during the day while the valves were being installed.

· Disinfection by-product testing for the first quarter is complete; THMs were 17, HAAs were 15.

· NRWD’s usage has significantly increased, due to the addition of North End water users.

· Jim Mentock reported that the NRWD North Cody system is maxed out – no additional taps can be added at this time due to limited capacity. Mike Mackey, NRWD Manager, has already begun to seek funding to correct this.
Manager’s Report
· WYO-STAR interest for March was 0.2659%. February interest was 0.3141%. 

· Water usage for March was up 2.5% over last March, but still down 0.57% for the fiscal year.

· There is no additional information to report from WYDOT on the Lovell Oasis Junction widening project. There was discussion regarding the time line for the relocation of our pipeline and WYDOT’s construction plans.
· The salary survey for 2015 is complete. Thirteen entities responded. The wages of three positions may be positively affected by the data collected: Chief Plant Operator, Chief Pipeline Operator, and the Administrative Assistant. The plant operator wages are slightly above average.
· As far as we know, the Town of Deaver still wants to sell us the land our facilities are on, though we have not received any additional information on that. We currently have approximately 75 years remaining on our lease with them.
· The old control room control board is gone. The new monitors are in and working. Carpet and linoleum installation should be done by the next board meeting.

· Three board positions expire in June: Deaver, Powell, and Lovell. Tracy Copenhaver will send out notices to those towns.

· The annual utility barbecue will be May 11th, at noon, following the board meeting.
· Western Sugar in Lovell has requested tap fee relief for installing a line dedicated for fire flow. They do not want to install a compound meter. After discussion, Don Richards suggested we talk to the Town of Lovell before acting on this request.
Other Business
There was no other business to report.

Adjourn
At 10:58 a.m., Bryan Lee made a motion that the meeting be adjourned.  Second by Jim Hillberry.  AYE:  Board Members:  Lee, Richards, Mentock, Miller, Hillberry, and Gonzales.   NAY: none. Motion carried.


Attest:
   

Chairman

Secretary

